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Mayor and Council along with the 
Haddon Heights VFW and the Sons 
of Italy would like to invite you to 
join us at the following wreath laying 
and dedication ceremonies.
10:00am at the War Memorial 
located at the Sons of Italy 
(6 West Atlantic Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, NJ 08035)
10:30am Parade Procession down 
Station Avenue toward the Cannons
11:00am at the Cannons War 
Memorial on Station Avenue
All interested persons and 
organizations are invited to 
participate and lay wreaths. Please 
contact the Civic Events Committee 
at tegbert@haddonhts.com for more 
information.

Join us for the
2022 Independence 
Day Parade! 
Haddon Heights will be celebrating our 
Nation’s Birthday on Monday, July 4.  
Please join us for these traditional events. The Parade  
will begin at 9:00 am following a Station Avenue 
route, starting at 2nd Avenue and then looping 
around 10th Avenue and heading down High Street 
to Hoff ’s Park.  
The 4th of July Parade will feature string bands, floats, 
civic groups, antique cars, decorated bicycles and 
wagons, costumes and decorated pets.  Want to join 
in the fun? Participants please see PAGE 7 for more 
information on getting involved! We are having a 
baby/child Parade; no judging will take place and no 
registration is required. All children 6 years of age or 
younger are welcome to join the Parade.    Families 
can convene at 10th and Sycamore at 8:45 am.  There 
will be a volunteer to guide families along the Parade 
route.
For more detailed information about the Parade, 
please check out PAGE 7, the borough’s website, or 
contact Councilwoman Trisha Egbert at tegbert@
haddonhts.com or Julie Yuhaze at 856-547-7164, 
ext. 36 or at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com.

Primary Election
The Primary Election 
will be held in person on 
Tuesday, June 7th. Polls 
open at 6:00am and will 
remain open until 8:00pm. 

Please note the Haddon Heights Voting 
District Locations are listed to the right. 
If you have any questions please call the 
Borough Hall Administrative Office 
856-547-7164 ext. 2. 

Memorial Day 
Ceremony

Local Author 
Michael Biarnes  

at Haddon Heights Library
Join us on Saturday, June 18 at 11am 
as local author Michael Biarnes stops 
by to talk about his book and answer 
any questions our patrons may have 
about the book, his process and 
writing in general.  We will have books 
available for purchase as well as light 
refreshments. SEE MORE ON PAGE 15

Borough of Haddon Heights Voting Districts



Dear Neighbors:
Summer is right around the corner and with 
it we have a couple of events we want to make 
you aware of.  First, we hope you can join 
us for the Memorial Day Celebration which 
will take place on Monday, May 30th. We will 
gather at 10:00 am at the WWI Memorial 
located at the Sons of Italy Lodge for a brief 
wreath laying service. Shortly thereafter, 
we will parade down to the Cannons War 
Memorial for an 11:00 am Ceremony. I hope 
all can come out and celebrate the sacrifices 
of all the brave departed souls who have 
served our great nation.

Once again with the start of summer I 
hope everyone is excited as I am for our 
annual 4th of July Parade. Our town’s Civic 
Events Committee along with our borough 
employees have been hard at work to put 
together a fun day for all, but we need your 
help! Many volunteers are needed to help 
keep the event running safely and smoothly. 
If you are interested in lending a helping 
hand please contact Councilwoman Trisha 
Egbert at tegbert@haddonhts.com or the 
Borough Admin. Office at 856-547-7164, 
ext. 33.

Our Farmers’ Market season has kicked off 
on Sunday mornings and is larger and better 
than ever. This is a great opportunity to 
shop fresh Jersey produce, check out small 

businesses from the area, meet up with 
friends, family or fellow Heights residents to 
hang out or grab a coffee. I want to thank 
Heights In Progress for their continued 
support in hosting this weekly event here in 
Heights. Please visit between 9:30 am - 1:00 
pm on Sundays and feel free to say hello or 
introduce yourself to my family and I if you 
happen to spot us.

In Redevelopment, we are just beginning 
to work on the redevelopment plans for 
the areas we designated. However, you may 
have noticed a plan that was introduced in 
May and will be voted on following a Public 
Hearing in June. This plan is only adopting 
the existing zoning laws throughout the 
community as the initial plan and makes 
zero changes to anything already permitted 
in the town. What it does allow is for us to 
move forward creating the rehabilitation 
process for those not in the redevelopment 
zone, and enter into agreements with 
developers who do not require the zoning 
or planning variances that might come 
with a more specific redevelopment plan. In 
regards to the more specific redevelopment 
plans, they will be worked on with our 
diverse committee comprised of members 
from Mayor and Council along with 
representatives from the Planning Board, 

Historic Preservation Commission and the 
School Board. We hope to have some draft 
plans developed to show at borough hall 
meetings in the coming months, where we 
will solicit feedback and ideas from you 
the residents. If you have any questions 
regarding the process or wish to offer some 
thoughts I encourage you to reach out to 
myself or Councilwoman Regina Philipps.

The Camden County Board of 
Commissioners has announced the return of 
the Summer Parks Concert Series for 2022. 
For anyone who has not attended a concert 
at the Dell, you are truly missing out on some 
incredible evenings to enjoy great music 
with family and friends in our beautiful park 
venue. The Summer Music Series Concerts 
will be held in the McLaughlin-Norcross 
Memorial Dell on specific Wednesdays 
throughout the summer starting at 7:30 pm. 
The first event will be June 15th featuring 
Mondo Cozmo & special guest Brain Mietz. 
Additional concert dates and performers 
can be found on both the Borough and the 
County’s websites. I hope to see you all there.

Finally, I want to welcome several new 
businesses to our downtown; Simply Station 
Nutrition and Antics Skate Shop. We love 
our small businesses here in Heights and 

hope to continue to attract more great 
businesses to our community. If you have 
not had the opportunity to check either of 
these out, I encourage you to do so. All of 
the businesses are a part of our community 
and this was best seen earlier in May when 
they showcased all of the amazing children’s 
artwork for Mental Health Awareness 
Month. A big thank you to all the businesses 
that participated, to the Haddon Heights 
Education Association, Haddon Heights 
Parent Teacher Group, Mrs. Michnowski, 
and everyone who made this possible.

As always, for more information and updates 
please follow Mayor and Council on social 
media and on the borough website. We 
invite you to join us for a Council Meeting 
on the First and Third Tuesdays of  each  
month. We are happily back in person, so 
we hope to see you there.

Mayor Zachary Houck

Mayor's MessageMayor's Message
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Do You Need the Summer
“Function Better Program”?

     Now that the weather is warm and the 
flowers are in bloom, there is an increasing 
desire to be active outdoors.  Gardening 
activities, walks in the park, outdoor grilling 
and playing games with young children are 
some of the activities that many people en-
joy each summer.  If you are having trouble 
with pain, endurance, bending, walking, 
squatting and other movements that these 
activities may require, the “Function Better 
Program” at  WORK-UP PHYSICAL 
THERAPY may be just what you need in or-
der to have a fantastic summer season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching ex-
ercises, activities to decrease pain, condi-
tioning exercises on equipment as well as 
personalized instruction to promote safe 
and independent function.  After comple-
tion of the “Function Better Program”, 
many people report that they are pain free 
and able to lead a more active and indepen-
dent lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
summer session of the “Function Better 
Program” are limited and filling quickly. 
     To reserve a slot for the program, call
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TreaTiNg
• Low endurance
   • Knee replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • arthritis issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WOrK-UP
PHYSiCaL  THeraPY

Need a PeP-UP? Call WOrK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com

It is the law and mandatory that dog and cat 
owners have their pets licensed. Licenses 
are good for one calendar year and must 
be renewed annually. License tags must be 
displayed on animals at all times. 
Benefits of having your animal licensed and 
vaccinated include making it easier for your 
pet to be identified and returned to you 
should they get out. Even indoor cats have 
been known to escape at times, without a 
license whoever finds your pet will have a 
harder time identifying them and they may 
not be returned to you. If they did escape they 
would be protected from Rabies should they 
be bitten by a wild animal living outside. If 
we get all of our animals vaccinated against 
rabies, then no parent will have to be afraid 
that one of their children may be bitten by a 

rabid cat or dog. 
Animal License Renewal 

Letters have been mailed 
out for 2022 
renewals. If you 
did not receive 
your letter or 
need a new 
one, please 
visit www.
h a d d on ht s .

com, under Forms & Permits or you can 
contact the Borough Administration Office. 
856-547-7164 ext. 2. In order to get your 
animal licensed for the 2022 calendar year 
the office staff will need to see your pet’s 
proof of rabies vaccination. The vaccination 
will need to be good through November 1, 
2022 for a license to be issued. The cost for a 
spayed/neutered cat or dog is $9.00. The cost 
for a non-spayed/non-neutered cat or dog is 
$12.00. Please obtain your 2022 License on or 
before June 30th to avoid the $10.00 late fee.
License Fees support the efforts of many local 
animal shelters. Typically, the annual fee that 
you pay to license your pet helps to keep 
shelters running and support the work of your 
local animal control. 
Pet owners should also be aware that the State 
of New Jersey recently passed State Statues 
pertaining to Animal Cruelty. The information 
can be found at the New Jersey Department 
of Health website (www.state.nj.us/health) for 
the State Statues listed below. 
•	 4:22-17 Cruelty; certain acts, crime; degrees
•	 4:22-26 Penalties for various acts 

constituting cruelty
•	 Guide to Prevention of Animal Cruelty 

Laws 2018

Requirement of Animal Licensing
Registration is Required for all Dogs and Cats!



 4						             		     The Heights Report		                      			           June & July 2022

Local Phone Numbers:
Police, Fire & Ambulance Emergencies : 911

For All Other Non-Emergencies: 856-547-2222

Public Works: 856-546-2580
       After Hours Emergency 1-800-793-4315  
       I.D. #201 EL

Police Department: 856-547-0614

Fire Prevention Bureau: 856-546-7135

Borough Hall: 856-547-7164

Construction Office: 856-546-2580

Overnight Parking: 856-784-9161

Library: 856-547-7132

Animal Control: 856-718-0305

Board of Commissioners: 
(866) 226-3362
County Clerk: (856) 225-7300
Surrogate: (856) 225-7282
Sheriff ’s Office: (856) 225-5470
Prosecutor’s Office: (856) 225-8400
Camden County Store: (856)566-2920
CC Social Services: (856)225-5143 or 
(856)225-8800
WIC: (856)302-1405
Health & Human Service:  
(856) 374-6300
Division for Children: (856) 374-6376

2022 MAYOR & COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Mayor: Zachary Houck 
	 e-mail: mayor@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 37

Council President: Christopher Morgan
	 e-mail: cmorgan@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 45

Council Member: Scott Schreiber
	 e-mail: sschreiber@haddonhts.com

	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 44

Council Member: Tom Ottoson 
	 e-mail: tottoson@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 42

Council Member: Trisha Egbert
	 e-mail: tegbert@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 41

Council Member: Regina Philipps 
	 e-mail: rphilipps@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 43

Council Member: Kate Russo 
	 e-mail: krusso@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 46

Solicitor: Howard C. Long  
	 Wade, Long, Wood, & Long, LLC
	 e-mail:  hlong@wlwklaw.net 
	 Phone Number: 856-346-2800

Borough Clerk: Kelly Santosusso, RMC, CMR
	 e-mail: ksantosusso@haddonhts.com
	 Phone Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 30

Governor Phil Murphy
PO Box 001 

Trenton, NJ 08625 
609-292-6000

House of Representatives 
District 1 - Donald Norcross 
856-427-7000 - 202-225-6501 
10 Melrose Avenue - Suite 210

Cherry Hill, NJ 08003

American Legion Baseball
Mike De Castro 
mick13man@yahoo.com 
Boy Scouts Troop #67
Lorraine Hoilien  
lhoilien@comcast.net
Community Garden 
Richard Burke 856-546-9133
Cub Scout Pack #163
George Murphy
Heightspack163@gmail.com
Democratic Club
Chris Linaris  
HHdemclub@gmail.com
Farmers Market 
www.hip4biz.com
Friends of Hoff Playground
Barbara Robinson 856-547-3312
Friends of Library
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Garnet Field Hockey
Shannon Parkinson 856-310-0053
Girl Scouts & Brownies
800-582-7692 
info@gscsnj.org
Good Neighbors
Sue Watson 856-546-6677
Haddon Summer Music Theater
Scott Glading 856-547-5553
Hens in Heights
hensinheights@gmail.com 

2022 HADDON HEIGHTS CIVIC GROUP CONTACTS
Heritage League
Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950
HHHS Alumni Association
Matt McDermott 856-371-4030 
www.haddonheightsalumni.com
HHHS Band Auxiliary
Dave Brownback 856-546-8614
HH, Barrington, 
Lawnside Wrestling
Rocky Riley 856-547-2569
HH Neighbors 
Roni Olizi roniolizi@icloud.com 
HHYA 
Steve Butler hhyasports@gmail.com
H.I.P. 
hhinprogress@gmail.com  
www.hip4biz.com 
Historical Society
Elena Hill 856-546-5065
Interfaith Caregivers 
Larissa Willison 856-354-0298 
lwillison@ifchaddons.org
Knights of Columbus
Santa Maria Council 1443 
Reggie Beckett 609-670-8200
Library House Tour
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Lions Club HH/Barrington
BHHLions@gmail.com
Mens & Senior Soccer 
Frank Bellomo 856-546-7643

NJ Boys & Girls State
Peter Hill 856-546-5065
Parent Teacher Group
hhptg@gogarnets.com 
Republican Club
Susan R. Griffith 856-655-5669 
Rotary Club
Bob Hunter  
608hunter@gmail.com 
Soccer Club
Vince Cuorato hhsc08035@gmail.com
www.haddonheightssoccer.net
Sons of Italy Lodge #2311 
Dom Vesper  856-375-1954
St. Rose PTA
856-546-6166  
pta@strosenj.com
Story Storks, Inc.
Adrienne Evans 856-546-5831 
Sustainable HH
Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 
ddstmccollum@gmail.com
VFW Post 1958
Pete Gemmell 547-1972
Village Playbox
Steve Allen 856-534-6960 
sallen@midnightsurfer.com
Woman’s Club
Kathy Terranova 856-546-4811

SNAP (Food Stamps):  
(856) 225-7789
Alcohol & Substance Abuse: 
(856) 374-6376
Veteran’s Affairs: (856) 374-5801
Senior &  Disabled Services:
(856) 858-3220 
Board of Elections: (856)401-8683
Rental Assistance: (856) 614-3300 
Parks & Recreation: (856) 795-7275 
Public Works (County):  
(856) 566-2980
Corrections: (856)756-2256

CAMDEN COUNTY
Homeless Prevention:  
(856) 614-3318
Office of Economic 
Opportunities: (856) 964-6887
Catholic Charities:  
(856)342-4193
CCMUA: (856) 541-3700
PSE&G: (866) 657-4273
NJ American Water:  
(800) 272-1325 
Camden County College: 
(856)227-7200
Technical Schools: 
(856)767-7000

U.S. Senator Bob Menendez 
856-757-5353 - 202-224-4744 

208 White Horse Pike, Suite 18 
Barrington, NJ 08007

U.S. Senator Cory Booker
973-639-8700 - 202-224-3224

One Port Center
2 Riverside Drive, Suite 505

Camden, NJ 08101

State Senator & Assembly
 Representatives:

515 White Horse Pike
Audubon, NJ 08106

(856) 547-4800

Senator Nilsa Cruz-Perez 
Assemblyman William W. Spearman 

Assemblyman William F. Moen, Jr.

WHO TO CONTACT THROUGHOUT THE BOROUGH, STATE, AND COUNTY

New Jersey Officials
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Are You Part of an Organization 
in Haddon Heights?

Would you like to see your organizations 
information, achievements, meetings, or  events 
included in the next Heights Report? 
We are always looking for new submissions. For more 
information about our printing schedules, deadlines, and to be 
put on our email reminder list, please contact the Borough at 
jyuhaze@haddonhts.com or 856-547-7164 ext. 36 

Do you have an 
Old or Damaged 
American Flag?

VFW Post 1958 
at 615 E Atlantic 
Avenue has a flag 

collection box located 
in front of the building. 
They will collect old flags 
and have them disposed 
of properly. They ask that 
only the flags be deposited 
in the box, no staffs or any 
other attachments.

Council Corner
The Engineering Committee is headed out to 
bid on two exciting construction projects in the 
months of May/June with an anticipated late 
summer/fall construction season. The first is 
the Haddon Heights Roads Program to repave 
and reconstruct portions of four streets in town 
- 11th, Maple, Bradshaw and First Avenues. 
While there are many streets that are in town 
in need of repaving, we are excited to be able 
to chip away at some of those in need and look 
forward to being able to repave more in future 
years. 
Additionally, we were awarded a Community 
Development Block Grant through the  
Camden County Improvement Authority  
to replace nearly 100 handicap ramps at 
intersections on Borough owned roads that are 
in close proximity to schools and parks. This 
will improve the accessibility for the residents 
to access these valuable community assets. For 
more information on these and other Borough 

projects, please check out the Haddon Heights 
website at www.haddonhts.com.   
The Environmental and Shade Tree 
Commissions distributed 270 Seedlings at the 
Haddon Heights Farmers Market on 4/24/22. 
This is part of the State of New Jersey Forestry 
Program that provides free trees. Left over trees 
were distributed to St. Rose School for Earth 
Day for Third and Fourth Graders to plant.  
Mayor and Council are excited for the annual 
4th of July Parade. Please join us for these 
traditional events beginning at 9am. The 
Parade route starts at 2nd Avenue and Station, 
down Station Avenue then loops around 10th 
Avenue to High Street and ends at Hoff ’s Park. 
The Parade will feature string bands, floats, 
civic groups, antique cars, decorated bicycles 
and wagons, costumes and decorated pets.  
Looking forward to seeing the community as 
we celebrate the birth of our great nation!

New Jersey Law requires the Tax Assessor’s office to keep all property assessments current. The 
Assessor’s inspector may visit your property if the property owner or their contractor obtained 
a building permit to build a new building, or update, improve, expand, remodel, redecorate, 
rehab and/or demolish an existing building located in Haddon Heights. Please cooperate with 
the Assessor’s inspector who will perform an interior and exterior examination of your home or 
business, and request information to confirm the type of work done, or to be done, the cost of 
the project, and the date the job was, or is to be completed. This inspection is in addition to any 
inspection(s) required by the Haddon Heights Building Inspection Department. 
The inspector will visit your property unannounced in the day, early evening, or on a Saturday. 
This method of inspection is very cost effective and I greatly appreciate your help allowing the 
inspector to collect the data required. The inspectors who work for the Tax Assessor’s office 

are Judith Shoemaker, Jeffery 
Scott Pierson, Michael 
Colavecchio and myself. 
Each inspector will wear 
an official Haddon Heights 
Borough ID Badge. 
If you have any questions 
or concerns please do not 
hesitate to call Tax Assessor’s 
Office at 856-547-7164 ex 
36. Thank you for your 
anticipated cooperation with 
the inspection process. Thank 
you, Thomas J. Colavecchio, 
Tax Assessor

Tax Assessor’s Office
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Overnight Parking:

Since the fall of 2009, the Senior Community Table has been meetings on Tuesdays for lunch.  
We’ve survived two years of Covid and have all had our shots and booster.  Our restaurants 
have survived but changed. Sadly, Brooklyn Pizza no longer has a dining room but still has 
great takeout pizza! Kunkel’s is now closed on Tuesdays, Ralph’s hasn’t opened it dining room 
yet and Anthony’s is still not serving lunch. Please clip this notice, get your booster shot and 
join us! We meet 11:45 – 1:00, separate checks, no reservation necessary. Rose Fitzgerald, 
Coordinator - 856-524-8009

SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE

JUNE 
1st Tues., June 7 - Rexy’s      
2nd Tues., June 14 - Black Horse Diner 
		           in Mt. Ephraim
3rd Tues., June 21 - Legacy in Audubon
4th Tues., June 28 - The Rail in Barrington

•	 Parking is prohibited on Borough streets from midnight 
to 5:00 am.

•	 Parking Permit applications and renewal applications 
are available at the Borough Offices. 

•	 2022 permits must be displayed by 1/1/2022.
•	 Overnight Parking Permission Request is an online 

form found on the Borough’s Website (Bottom Left - 
Green Button)   

Crossing Guards Needed:
The Haddon Heights Police Department is in need of 
Crossing Guards. If you’re in good health, enjoy being out 
doors and spending time helping children 
you may be qualified. Interested applicants 
should apply at the: Haddon Heights Police 
Department, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, NJ 08035. Please call 856-547-
0614 ext. 10 if you have any questions.

Boro BitsBoro Bits
UPCOMING 

COUNCIL  
MEETINGS

WEDNESDAY, June 8th

Tuesday, July 5th

Tuesday, June 21st

Tuesday, July 19th 

Regular Business Meeting 
7:00 p.m. in Borough Auditorium

Work Session Meeting 
7:00 p.m. in Borough Auditorium

The Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance would like you to join in their Firecracker 5K in Haddon 
Heights. Details and race updates will be posted on the Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance 
Instagram page, which can be followed by scanning the QR code. Details will also be posted on 
the Facebook page “Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance”. If you have any questions or would like 
any additional information please contact haddonheightsma@gmail.com
PRE-REGISTER for $25 between now and July 1st , Price increases to $35 on July 2nd 
•	 Online @ runsignup.com/Race/NJ/HaddonHeights/FireCracker5k2 or sjtiming.com
•	 Mail Checks Payable: Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance 
•	 Mail to: Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance, 625 Station Ave, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035

LIVE REGISTRATION for $35 / SHIRT & BIB pickup:
•	 July 3rd - 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm at HH Cabin at Hoff ’s Park, 8th Ave and W. High 
•	 July 4th - 6:45 am to 7:45 am at HH Cabin at Hoff ’s Park, 8th Ave and W. High 

Race Day 5K Start: 8:00 a.m. Sharp! “Rain or Shine” 
•	 Course: USATF Certified; Flat, fast & mostly shaded – point to point. Ends and starts, at 

Hoff ’s Park, the parade finish. Great running through beautiful Haddon Heights! Course 
roads are police controlled. 

Awards - No Award Duplications: 
•	 1st Overall Male & Female: $150 each -- 2nd Overall Male & Female: $ 100 each-- 3rd Overall 

Male & Female: $50 each 
•	 Age Groups: Top 3 Males & Females Each Division 
•	 14 & Under, 15-19, 20-29, 30-39, 40-49, 50-59, 60-69, 70+ Special Award Divisions: Top 

Military & Public Safety Personnel (Male & Female): Police / Fire / EMS / Federal LE
• The first 300 participants to pick up their packet and race bib will be given a limited-edition 
2022 event t-shirt.  There will be 75 smalls, 75 mediums, 75 large, and 75 extra large.   T-shirt is 
not guaranteed and will be given out on a first-come, first-served basis.

Monday July 4th, 2021 at 8:00 am

JULY
1st  Tues., July 5 - Rexy’s 
2nd Tues., July 12 - Black Horse Diner 
		          in Mt. Ephraim
3rd Tues., July 19 - Legacy in Audubon
4th Tues., July 26 - Chuck Lagers 
		         in Barrington
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Ages 7 to Senior Citizens

Own A Classic Vehicle?

Baby/Child Parade
We invite all children 6 years of age and under to join in 
the Baby/Child Parade! There will be no judging and 
registration is not required.  All children joining into the 
Parade will receive participation gifts and fun decorative 
wear.  Families should convene at 8:45 am at corners of 10th 
and Sycamore to participate.We also invite everyone else who is interested (7 years of age 

and older) to join in and participate in the parade! You can 
dress up as individuals, couples, or families.  Pets on a leash 
are also invited to dress up and join the parade. You can also 
decorate your bike* or non-motorized wagon. Decorate your 
car or put together a float.  Have fun and show your patriotic 
spirit! Check the Borough Website for where to line up as the 
parade gets closer.  
*HELMETS ARE REQUIRED TO RIDE IN THE PARADE

Firecracker 5K
The Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance would like you 
to join in their Firecracker 5K in Haddon Heights. Details 
and race updates will be posted on the Haddon Heights 
Municipal Alliance Instagram page, which can be followed 
by scanning the QR code. Details will also be posted on 
the Facebook page “Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance”. 
If you have any questions or would like any additional 
information please contact haddonheightsma@gmail.com
 

Parade Rain Date!
While we have our fingers crossed and are hoping for 
beautiful weather, we know that sometimes Mother Nature 
is not on the same page, so if there is rain and the parade is 
postponed, we will hold the festivities on Tuesday, JULY 5th 
-- all of the times will remain the same.   

Have a “classic” car or truck? We would like to extend an 
invitation for you to also join us in the parade. If you are 
interested in joining the Parade, line up on 2nd Avenue the 
morning of the Parade at 8:00 am.

We Need Your Help!
WE NEED YOUR HELP!   We are calling for volunteers to 
be Parade Marshals! Can you spare 30 to 60 minutes to help 
us? The parade needs many volunteers in multiple spots to 
keep everything running smoothly and make sure everyone 
is safe and having fun! High school volunteers in need of 
service hours are welcome to help out! If you would be able 
to help please contact either Councilwoman Trisha Egbert 
at tegbert@haddonhts.com or Julie Yuhaze, 856-547-7164, 
ext. 34 or jyuhaze@haddonhts.com .  Thank you in advance 
for your help!



THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MARCH 1, 2022 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION ZOOM 
MEETING                              
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
None.

NEW BUSINESS:
Council President Morgan read aloud the 
following:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 
2022:1515 – An Ordinance Amending 
Chapter 75, Borough of Haddon Heights 
Entitled “Police Department” of the Code 
of the Borough of Haddon Heights, County 
of Camden and State of New Jersey 
Motion to introduce Ordinance 2022:1515 
was made by Councilman Ottoson, 
seconded by Councilwoman Egbert.  Upon 
a roll call vote, all members voted in favor.  
Council President read the following:
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1515 is scheduled for 
March 15, 2022 at approximately 7:00 pm 
in the Municipal Building located at 625 
Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey. Meeting is likely to be conducted 
via ZOOM platform due to circumstances 
related to COVID19.  Details for the public 
to join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com.
Councilman Morgan then read aloud 
Resolutions 2022:67 through 2022:74
Resolution 2022:67 – Resolution 
Authorizing Transfers of Appropriation 
Reserves 
Resolution 2022:68 – Resolution Amending 
the Policies and Procedures Manual to 
Include a Healthcare Waiver and Establish 
an Opt Out Payment of $5,000 Annually
Resolution 2022:69 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of March
Resolution 2022:70 – Resolution 
Authorizing the Borough Engineer to 
Make Application and the Mayor to
Execute A Camden County Community 
Development Block Grant Agreement for 
Program Year 2022
Resolution 2022:71 – Resolution 
Authorizing a Refund for a Summer 
Recreation Program Fee – Babcock
Resolution 2022:72 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open 
to the Public in Accordance with the 
Provisions of the New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.)  Matter 
related contract negotiations with the 
International Association of Fire Fighters, 
Local #3249, AFL, CIO CLC.  2.)  Update 
on potential Shared Services Agreement 
with the Borough of Audubon for Fire 
Services.  Formal action may be taken 
on any of the forgoing items following 
Executive Session. 
Resolution 2022:73 – A Resolution 
Approving the Camden County Historical 
Society’s Creation of American Revolution 
Trail Signage Designating the Battle of 
Gloucester at the Norcross-McLaughlin 

Memorial Dell 
Resolution 2022:74 – A Resolution of The 
Borough of Haddon Heights, County of 
Camden, Designating Certain Property 
Within The Borough “An Area In Need 
of Redevelopment” Without the Power 
of Eminent Domain, And Designating 
Certain Property Within The Borough 
“An Area In Need of Rehabilitation,” In 
Accordance With the Local Redevelopment 
and Housing Law (Non-Condemnation 
Redevelopment Areas)  TABLED
Council President Morgan said there 
might be questions regarding Resolution 
2022:74. Solicitor Long advised that the 
consent agenda be moved forward to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:67 through 2022:73. All 
members were in agreement.  Council 
President Morgan asked for a motion on 
Resolutions 2022:67 through 2022:73.  
Motion was moved by Councilman 
Schreiber, seconded by Councilwoman 
Egbert.  Under a roll call vote, all members 
voted yes.  
Councilman Morgan said there was 
some concern about some of the 
verbiage in Resolution 2022:74 regarding 
Redevelopment Councilman Schreiber 
said that he noted some errors and 
would suggested tabling Resolution 
2022:74 to allow for a closer review. 
Councilmembers Morgan and Philipps 
agreed.  Councilman Morgan asked for a 
motion to table Resolution 2022:74 until 
the second meeting in March.  Motion 
to table Resolution 2022:74 was moved 
by Councilman Schreiber, seconded by 
Councilwoman Egbert. Under a roll call 
vote, all members were in favor.    
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MARCH 15, 
2022 COUNCIL BUSINESS ZOOM 
MEETING                              
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL 
ADOPTION of Ordinance 2022:1515 – 
An Ordinance Amending Chapter 75 of 
the Borough of Haddon Heights Entitled 
“Police Department” of the Code of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights, County of 
Camden and State of New Jersey 
Mayor Houck read Ordinance 2022:1515 
and asked for a motion to open the Public 
Hearing on Ordinance 2022:1515.  Motion 
was moved by Councilwoman Philipps, 
seconded by Councilwoman Russo.  All 
Councilmembers were in favor.
Mayor Houck opened the Public Hearing on 
Ordinance 2022:1515.  Seeing and hearing 
no movement, Mayor Houck closed the 
Public Hearing on Ordinance 2022:1515.  
Motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Egbert, seconded by Councilwoman 
Philipps.  All Councilmembers were in 
favor.
A motion to adopt Ordinance 2022:1515 
was moved by Councilwoman Philipps, 
seconded by Councilman Ottoson.  Under 
a roll call vote, all members present voted 
yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 
2022:1516 – Ordinance to Exceed 
the Municipal Budget Cost of Living 
Allowance and to Establish A Cap Bank 
(N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14)
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1516 is scheduled for 
April 5, 2022 at approximately 7:00   pm 
in the Municipal Building located at 625 
Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey.  Meeting may be conducted via 
ZOOM platform.  Details for the public 
to join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com.  
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
Introduce Ordinance 2022:1516.  Motion 
to Introduce was moved by Councilwoman 
Egbert, seconded by Council President 
Morgan.  All members were in favor.  
Under a roll call vote, all members voted 
yes.
Mayor Houck read aloud Resolutions 
2022:75 through 2022:78.
Resolution 2022:75 – A Resolution of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights in Support 
of Left Turn Restriction from Westbound 
Maple Avenue to Black Horse Pike (New 
Jersey 168) in the Borough of Haddon 
Heights, Camden County, New Jersey 
Resolution 2022:76 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of a Tax Overpayment 
– McDonald  
Resolution 2022:77 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the Second Half of March
Resolution 2022:78 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions 
of the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.)  Personnel – 
staffing in Administrative Offices.  2.) 
Matter related to contract negotiations 
with the International Association of Fire 
Fighters, Local #3249, AFL, CIO CLC.  
Discussions are expected to be ½ hr. in 
duration.  Formal action may be taken 
on the forgoing item following Executive 
Session.  
Resolution 2022:79 – Resolution 
Authorizing A Shared Services Agreement 
by and Between the Borough of Haddon 
Heights and the City of Gloucester 
for Various Code Official Duties and 
Responsibilities in Accordance with 
N.J.S.A. 40A:65-1 Et Seq.
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:75 through 2022:79.  
Motion was moved by Councilman 
Schreiber, seconded by Council President 
Morgan.  Upon a roll call vote, all members 
present voted yes. 
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE APRIL 5, 2022 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION BUSINESS 
ZOOM MEETING                              
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL 
ADOPTION of Ordinance 2022:1516 – 
Ordinance to Exceed the Municipal Budget 
Cost of Living Allowance and to Establish 
A Cap Bank (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14)
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
open the Public Hearing on Ordinance 
2022:1516.  Motion was moved by 
Councilman Ottoson, seconded by 
Councilwoman Egbert.  

Mayor Houck opened the Public Hearing. 
Seeing and hearing no movement or 
comment, Mayor Houck asked for a 
motion to close the Public Hearing.  
Motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Philipps, seconded by Council President 
Morgan.  All members were in favor.  
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Ordinance 2022:1516.  Motion was moved 
by Councilwoman Philipps, seconded by 
Councilman Schreiber.  Upon a roll call 
vote, all members voted in favor.
Previously Tabled 1/18/22: 
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1512 
– An Ordinance Amending Chapter 100, 
§20 of the Code of the Borough of Haddon 
Heights Entitled Vehicles and Traffic - No 
left turn at intersection of Maple Avenue 
and the Black Horse Pike
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
introduce Ordinance 2022:1512.  Motion 
was moved by Councilman Schreiber, 
seconded by Councilman Ottoson.  All 
members were in favor.  
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1512 is scheduled for 
Tuesday, April 19, 2022 at approximately 
7:00 pm in the Municipal Building located 
at 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, 
New Jersey.
Mayor Houck then read: Previously 
Tabled 3/1/2022: Resolution 2022:74 – A 
Resolution of The Borough of Haddon 
Heights, County of Camden, Designating 
Certain Property Within The Borough 
“An Area In Need of Redevelopment” 
Without the Power of Eminent Domain, 
And Designating Certain Property 
Within The Borough “An Area In Need 
of Rehabilitation,” In Accordance With 
the Local Redevelopment and Housing 
Law (Non-Condemnation Redevelopment 
Areas)
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolution 2022:74.  Motion was moved 
by Councilwoman Egbert, seconded by 
Councilwoman Philipps.  Under a roll call 
vote, all members voted yes.
NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Houck then read aloud Resolutions 
2022:80 through 2022:84.
Resolution 2022:80 – Resolution 
Supporting the 2022 UDrive. UText. UPay. 
Distracted Driving Crackdown, April 1 
through April 30, 2022
Resolution 2022:81 – Resolution 
Supporting the Submission of an 
Application to the Camden County Open 
Space, Farmland, Recreation and Historic 
Preservation Trust Fund for Natural Turf 
Improvements at Devon Avenue Soccer 
Fields
Resolution 2022:82 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of April
Resolution 2022:83 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions 
of the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.)  Matter related 
to Personnel.  Discussion is expected to 
be ½ hr. in duration.  Formal action may 
be taken on the forgoing item following 
Executive Session.
Resolution 2022:84 – Resolution 
Authorizing the Borough of Haddon 
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Heights to Contract for Qualified Purchasing Agent 
(“QPA”) Services Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-
9A. and Appoint Thomas E. Hassett as Qualified 
Purchasing Agent as Established by Ordinance, 
Pursuant to Certain Terms and Conditions
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:80 through 2022:84.  Motion 
was moved by Councilman Schreiber, seconded 
by Councilman Ottoson. Under a roll call vote, all 
members voted in favor.
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE ADDRESSED 
AT THE APRIL 19, 2022 COUNCIL BUSINESS 
MEETING                              
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL ADOPTION of 
Ordinance 2022:1512  – An Ordinance Amending 
Chapter 100, §22 of the Code of the Borough of 
Haddon Heights Entitled Vehicles and Traffic - No 
left turn at intersection of Maple Avenue and the 
Black Horse Pike
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to open the 
Public Hearing on Ordinance 2022:1512.  Motion 
was moved by Councilwoman Russo, seconded by 
Councilman Ottoson.  All members present were 
in favor.
Mayor Houck opened the Public Hearing on 
Ordinance 2022:1512.  Seeing and hearing no 
movement or comment, Mayor Houck asked for 
a motion to close the Public Hearing.  Motion 
was moved by Councilman Ottoson, seconded by 
Councilwoman Russo.  All members present were 
in favor.
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt Ordinance 
2022:1512.  Motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Philipps, seconded by Councilman Ottoson.  Under 
a roll call vote, all members present voted yes.

NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Houck read aloud Resolutions 2022:86 
through 2022:91.
Resolution 2022:86 – Resolution Authorizing a 
Refund of a Tax Overpayment – Longo
Resolution 2022:87 – Resolution Authorizing a 
Refund of a Tax Overpayment – Bovio
Resolution 2022:88 – Resolution Approving 
Change Order #2, Final for the FY 2019/2020 New 
Jersey Department of Transportation Trust Fund, 
Reconstruction of Devon Avenue, Phases I & II  
Resolution 2022:89 – Resolution Authorizing the 
Hiring of a Full-Time Administrative Assistant – 
Sophia Scardino
Resolution 2022:90 – Resolution Authorizing 
Payment of Bills and Claims for the Second Half of 
April
Resolution 2022:91 – A Resolution Providing For 
A Meeting Not Open to the Public in Accordance 
with the Provisions of the New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Discussion related 
to Personnel – staffing in the Police Department; 
Municipal Excess Liability Training for Borough 
Staff 2.) Barrington Fire Services Shared Services 
Agreement status 3.) Barrington EMS request for 
additional funding.  4.) Matter related to contract 
negotiations with the International AFL, CIO CLC.  
Formal action may be taken on any of the forgoing 
item(s) following Executive Session.
Mayor Houck announced items 2 and 4 will be 
removed from Executive Session.
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:86 through 2022:91.  Motion 
was moved by Councilman Ottoson, seconded by 
Councilwoman Russo.  Upon a roll call vote, all 
members present voted yes. 

ROBERT BROWN, P.C.
Tax & Public Accountant
610 Station Avenue Suite 1	            Telephone: 856-546-0770  
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035  	         Fax: 856-546-4640 
Email: browntaxesrus@aol.com   
Bookkeeping Service: Quickbook software 
installations for business or personal – write up cash 
receipts, cash disbursements and bank reconciliations 
– no job too small.
Full Payroll Service: Weekly, bi-weekly, monthly 
or yearly payrolls calculated, payroll tax returns filed 
including W-2’s and 1099’s.
Full Tax Service: Individual, Estate, LLC, 
Corporate and Partnership tax returns.

Year Round Office hours!  
We are available for any and all questions you may have!

Haddon Heights Community Garden
Do you want your family to have access to Non GMO, organic vegetables with no pesticides?  You 
can do that by growing your own vegetables at the Haddon Heights Community Garden. Join a 
large group of other people already growing their own produce. There will be plots available for 
rent this year. The Haddon Heights Community Garden is located at 13 Glover Avenue. The garden 
has 30 plots that are each 100 square feet in size. Registration opens on March 15. Plots rent for $25 
per year. Applications are available online and in person at the tax collector’s office.  
New gardeners are encouraged to register early, when there are more options for plot location. For 
a full season of growing, many gardeners clear their plots of weeds and turn the soil in March and 
April, to be ready for planting in early May. There is a shed at the garden for storage of tools and 
equipment. There is a water hydrant on the property with an attached hose. The cost of providing 
water is included in the rent.  
If you have any questions or want additional information, contact Rich Burke at stoney2503@
gmail.com or  call at 856 546 9133.

On December 10, 2021, the Borough of Haddon Heights was re-certified 
at the Bronze level by Sustainable Jersey for another three years!  Thanks 
to the hard work of David McCollum, Chair of Sustainable Haddon 
Heights, and Kelly Santosusso, Borough Clerk, our application was 
approved with 16 actions in 9 categories for a total of 165 points.  That’s 
the good news.

Since 2011, Sustainable Haddon Heights volunteers have worked behind the scenes to gain 
certification and re-certification for the Borough multiple times by Sustainable Jersey.  It was not 
always easy.  We’ve applied for grants and even received a few to help cover some of our operating 
and project expenses. We’ve been able to provide anti-idling signs and most recently, bike docks at 
our four public schools. 
Now, due to members passing away, moving, or resigning due to health reasons, we need at least 
three new volunteers to assist with social media, grant-writing, Sustainable Jersey Actions, and 
special events. Once we gain those three volunteers, we can begin scheduling Zoom meetings. If 
you have a little bit of spare time and would like to make a difference in making your town more 
sustainable, contact Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 - ddstmccollum@gmail.com.

Sustainable Haddon Heights
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The sun is shining, the days are getting longer, and the summer months are right in front of us.  
It’s a great time of year to be living in Haddon Heights and a great time to give pause to think 
about our neighbors who might be having a hard time enjoying the warmth of summer because 
of a medical problem or a financial problem. Fortunately, Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is 
able to help brighten the lives of these neighbors.
HHGN was formed in 1979 to provide short-term financial assistance of a material nature to residents in need.  
As an organization of the people, by the people, and for the people of Haddon Heights, we pride ourselves on 
helping members of our town when they are struggling.  After all, shouldn’t a sense of community come with 
a sense of responsibility?
One way of helping HHGN to accomplish its goal is to join the organization which typically meets the 1st 
Wednesday of January, May, September, and November. The next two meetings for 2022 are September 7 and 
November 10 (the 2nd Wednesday).  These meetings are held in Borough Hall at 7:00 PM.  New members are 
always welcome.
Another way is to make a donation to the organization which will be used to help residents in our community.  
Whether it goes toward rent, utilities, groceries, or home repairs, we investigate every request and independently 
determine its worthiness.  Our hands-on approach ensures t money goes to where it is needed the most.

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is a non-profit, non-sectarian, non-political organization.  We are a registered 501(c)3 charity 
and every donation is tax deductible.   It has never had a paid employee or officer.  All work is done by volunteers, and anyone who 
makes a donation is a member.  No donation is too small, and no act of kindness is too inconsequential! There are several ways you 
can make a donation.  You can use the United Way (Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, Inc. (#05625) is registered in the Donor 
Choice Programs of several United Way Agencies: Bergen County, Camden County, Gloucester County, the State of Delaware, and 
Southeastern Pennsylvania, Tri-State and Greater Lehigh Valley.)  If your United Way does not list us as an option, simply write in the 
following words on your donor form: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035). You may 
use PayPal with the following link: http://www.hhgoodneighbors.org/donate.html.  You can also use Venmo (Good Neighbors HH@
Haddonheightsgoodneighbors).  Or, If you wish to make a donation by check, please make the check out to HHGN, and mail it to:

625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035  ~  856-546-6677  ~ www.hhgoodneighbors.org  ~ Like us on Facebook!
HHGN is NOT to be confused with the Haddon Heights Neighbors (Night Out) organization whose mission is different than ours although 
BOTH benefit our town. Another way to help HHGN financially is through the AmazonSmile program.  If you are not familiar with 
AmazonSmile, it’s a 501(c)(3) private foundation created by Amazon.  When first visiting AmazonSmile, you will be prompted to 
select a charitable organization from almost one million eligible organizations. In order to browse or shop at AmazonSmile, customers 
must first select a charitable organization. Please select Haddon Heights Good Neighbors. For eligible purchases at AmazonSmile, 
the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to the customer’s selected charitable organization.  Essentially, 
it’s the same as shopping via the Amazon website, it’s just a different portal.  https://smile.amazon.com/

WHO ARE THE HADDON HEIGHTS GOOD NEIGHBORS? YOU ARE

Monday July 18, 2022 ~ 7:00 PM
THE LIBERTY BELL…this is your life!

Presentation by HH resident Milton Weist, Former 
History teacher and long-time volunteer with 
Independence National Historical Park in Philadelphia
Department of the Interior

SOME QUESTIONS TO PONDER
•	 How did the Liberty get its name?

•	 How much does it weigh?
•	 How and why did it crack?
•	 What is the Centennial Bell?

*****************************************
“HANDS-ON HISTORY”  COME JOIN US!!

  We are open to the Public - All Welcome 
Please bring a friend! 

Low-cost Family/individual memberships available NOW!
     Haddon Heights Public Library, 608 Station Ave

The HH Library is climate-controlled 
 with full handicap access

The Haddon Heights Historical Society Presents:
Informative and Educational NJ & American History 

Original Presentations Featuring Local/National 
Author & Speaker Programs 2022



 June & July 2022						         	 The Heights Report	                      					             	      11

JUNE 2022 SCHEDULE
DAY, DATE		 DESTINATION			        TIME
Wed., June 1		 ShopRite - Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., June 2	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		       10-12:30
Friday, June 3	 Walmart - Somerdale		       10-12:00
Tuesday, June 7	 Deptford Mall			        10-12:30
			   Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond
Wed., June 8		 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., June 9	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		      10-12:00
Fri., June 10		 SPECIAL – CAMDEN AQUARIUM    10-12:30
			   Limited to 15 – 1st come, 1st served

Tues., June 14	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		      10-12:30
Wed., June 15	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., June 16	 Voorhees Town Ctr			       10-12:30
			   Boscov’s – Echelon Mall

Tues., June 21	 Aldi – Somerdale			        10-12:00
Wed., June 22	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., June 23	 Westmont Shopping Center	      10-12:30
Wed., June 29	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45

JULY 2022 SCHEDULE
DAY, DATE		  DESTINATION			        TIME
Fri., July 1		  Walmart – Somerdale		       10-12:00
Tues., July 5		  ShopRite – Lawnside		       10-12:00
Wed., July 6		  ShopRite - Brooklawn	    	      10-12:45
Thurs., July 7	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill	      	      10-12:30
Tues., July 12	 Deptford Mall			        10-12:30
			   Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond
Wed., July 13	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., July 14	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		      10-12:00
Tues., July 19	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		      10-12:30
Wed., July 20	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., July 21	 Voorhees Town Ctr			       10-12:30
			   Boscov’s – Echelon Mall

Tues., July 26	 Aldi – Somerdale			        10-12:00
Wed., July 27	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		       10-12:45
Thurs., July 28	 Westmont Shopping Center	      10-12:30

Weekly Door-To-Door Shopping Ride Services for All Haddon Heights 
Seniors, 60 years of age or certified handicapped. Leave the driving, the 
gas, and the parking to us!

HOW TO REGISTER:  This is a reservation only system for the door-to-door 
shopping routes.  First time riders must call (856) 456-3344 to pre-register for the 
service. After this short phone intake, you must call each week to reserve your ride. 
All appointments for shopping service rides must be made by calling (856) 456-
1148 between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. the working day before your trip. 
Follow the instructions to leave a message for the shopping program. Speak slowly 
and clearly. Give your name, address with city, phone number and the day of the 
route.

*Please note that the Special Bus Trip to the Camden Aquarium is limited to a 
maximum of 15 people, first come, first served.  The Special Trip has a single pick-
up location at Stanfill Towers.  To reserve a seat, please contact Amy Graedel, Social 
Services Director, at 856-546-4844 on the Thursday or Friday before the trip.

HOW THIS IS FUNDED: Tuesday and Thursdays and any Special Trips are paid 
for by the Stanfill Towers Board.  There is no donation requested.  The Wednesday 
rides to ShopRite in Brooklawn and the Friday ride to Walmart in Somerdale remain 
courtesy of the Senior Citizens United Community Services Sen-Han program.  A 
$2 donation is suggested per one way ride.

Senior Bus ScheduleSenior Bus SchedulePlease Help Enrich a Child’s Summer! St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, Camden, runs 
an inner city summer day camp for local children ages 4 to 12. The camp runs 
weekdays for five weeks in July and August. You may sponsor a child for 1 day for 
$16; a week for $80; half the summer for $200; and all summer for $400. You may 
mail a check made out to St. Paul’s Camp Faith 2014, to Toni Bonnette, 30 Sylvan 
Lake Avenue, Haddonfield, NJ 08033 or call her at 856-577-1579

Sponsor St. Paul’s Summer Camp
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Atlantic Avenue Elementary School
21 E. Atlantic Avenue
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0630 

Board of Education
316A Seventh Avenue
President Mary Stewart Vena  
Superintendent Carla Bittner

Child Study Team
316B Seventh Avenue
Jocqueline Renner • 547-1322

Glenview Avenue Elementary School
1700 Sycamore Street • 547-7647
Principal Eric Rosen 
 
Haddon Heights Jr./Sr. High School
301 Second Avenue • 547-1920
Principal: Karim Fisher
Asst. Principal (10-12): Michael Renner
Asst. Principal (7-9): Matt Martin

New Beginnings Learning Center  
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Ayn Masker
pastorayn@gmail.com • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166
Snow Closing #610

Do you have a preschool age child, ages 3 to 5, 
experiencing developmental difficulties with 
communication, learning, socialization, or motor 
skills?  If so, your child may be eligible for free services 
through the school district.  The district will evaluate 
children, when warranted, beginning at age 2 years 9 
months old.  The district provides special education 
services for eligible preschoolers.
If you suspect your preschool age child is developing 
differently or demonstrating problems learning contact 
Jocqueline Renner, Director of Special Education, at 
547-1322, Ext. 2000 for more information.  Information 
is also available on the Special Education, Project 
CHILD FIND weblink located on the school district’s 
website at hhsd.k12.nj.us.

PROJECT CHILD FIND

Haddon Heights SchoolsHaddon Heights Schools

A Note from the Superintendent:
Another busy school year will be coming to a close in a few short weeks. Although the 
pandemic continued to play a factor, this year allowed for greater opportunities for 
students to return to a typical school year with full day instruction and extracurricular 
activities making their debut. These past few years in education have certainly brought 
about a number of challenges. Yet, we have also grown exponentially during this time as 
a district as we have made great strides to provide meaningful learning opportunities in 
new and innovative ways. 
On Monday, June 20 we will celebrate the accomplishments of the Class of 2022. This 
exceptional group of students has so much to be proud of. We wish you the best of luck 
in your future endeavors and know that you will continue to thrive. Congratulations to 
the Class of 2022!

Matilda, Jr. 
Musical 

HH Middle School play:  
Performers are in grades 6-8

Performances:
•	June 3 (Friday) - 7:00 pm - High School Auditorium

•	June 4 (Saturday) - 7:00 pm - High School Auditorium

•	June 5 (Sunday) - 3:00 pm - High School Auditorium

For Matilda Jr High prices will be $10 for students/
seniors and $12 for adults. Purchase Tickets at  
haddonheightsarts.com

May 4th was National Walk & Bike to school day! Each of the three public elementary 
schools – Atlantic Avenue, 7th Avenue and Glenview Avenue participated by walking 
& biking to school that week. On May 4th, parents and our new superintendent, Carla 
Bittner handed out giveaways to encourage walking & biking to school.  
The Safe Routes to School group is proud to announce the new committee leader, Angela 
Scola. Angela has actively participated on Safe Routes to School since its inception. Safe 
Routes to School will thrive under her leadership!  
Lastly, summer is here and the bikes and pedestrians are out & about. Trim overgrown ivy, 
bushes & trees - the sidewalk should be clear and there should be 7’ of vertical clearance 
(height), so someone tall doesn’t hit a branch.  
About us: A Safe Routes to School Program was established with representatives from 
the local public elementary schools teamed with Town Council, the Board of Education 
and Cross County Connections (CCC) Transportation Management Association. CCC 
developed a School Travel Plan in 2018 for the Haddon Heights public elementary 
schools. A School Travel Plan is a document that helps to identify student walking and 
bicycling travel corridors and recommends infrastructure improvements to make the 
travel corridors safer for students. The Haddon Heights School Travel Plan is available on 
the town’s website. 
Interested in volunteering? Email Kate Russo at k8prusso@gmail.com or join our 
Facebook page Safe Routes to School Haddon Heights for information about our next 
meeting. 

Safe Routes to School 

WelcomeWelcome



Garnets Hockey is accepting registrations for 
Summer Camp '22 and the Fall Season '22. 
Garnets Hockey is seeking volunteer coaches 
and Board Members. Volunteerism is a  great 
way to give back to the field hockey community.  
Inquires can be made to FaceBook Messenger 
at Garnets Field Hockey, Instagram at 
HaddonHeightsFieldHockeyClub, or email at garentsfieldhockey@gmail.
com.  
Please check out our website at www.garentsfieldhockey.org for more 
information.

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166
Snow Closing #610
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Haddon Heights Soccer Club
Haddon Heights Soccer Club is celebrating 
the end of its 38th year of existence.  We 
would like to congratulate all of our 
athletes from the Tots and Rec players 
to all the Travel and High School players 
that have participated in our program.  As 
a developmental club, we love to see the 
growth in all of our players throughout 
their entire careers. To aid in the continual 
growth, the Haddon Heights Soccer Club 
strives to combine technical training and 
an enjoyable atmosphere where all can 
foster and grow the love of the game.  
Below are just a few of the offerings this 
summer and fall.  More details will be 
posted on the Haddon Heights Soccer 
Club website (haddonheightssoccer.net) 
and Facebook page. 
•	 4th of July Parade – Once again the 

Haddon Heights Soccer Club will be 
represented in the Haddon Heights 4th 
of July parade.  All athletes are welcome 
to walk wearing their best HHSC gear.  
This activity will be headed up by 
member of our board and if you have 
any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact the club at hhsc08035@gmail.
com

•	 Summer Camp – HHSC will be offering 
a soccer camp this summer from 7/18-
7/21 and will be run by our training 
company Diamond Soccer.  The camp 
will be held each night from 6-8.  
Registration will be available on the 
Haddon Heights Soccer Club website.

•	 Fall Recreation Soccer – Registration 
for Fall Rec soccer will be open this 
summer.  Tots (ages 3 & 4) practice once 
a week on Saturday mornings.  Grades 
K-2 practice once during the week and 
participate in 4v4 games on Saturdays. 
Grades 3-8 practice once during the 
week and play games on Fridays.  All 
games and practices are held at Devon 
Ave soccer fields. Registration can be 
found on the HHSC website

Lastly, we would like to thank all the 
parents and 
volunteers who 
give so much time 
and efforts for their 
athletes to have a 
fun and successful 
season.  We look 
forward to seeing 
you out on the 
pitch!

SportsSports
Garnets Field Hockey

Historic World War I Monument
This beautiful tribute to the men and women of our town, who 
volunteered during the First World War, is located at the Haddon 
Heights ‘gateway’ corner of West Atlantic Avenue and Kings Highway.  
It was erected by the Haddon Heights Branch of the American Red 
Cross.  As a part of the annual Memorial Day parade and ceremonies, 
VFW Post 1958 and American Legion #149 participate, sometimes with 
the Haddon Heights High School band playing, as these groups march 
down W. Atlantic Ave. and then down Station Ave.   Traditionally, in 
the morning, the Parade begins here at this memorial, where there 
is a small ceremony and people, usually belonging to the American 

Legion, lay memorial 
wreaths. Then the 
parade marches down 
to the cannons for a 
ceremony dedicated to 
those Haddon Heights 
sons and daughter who 
fought during WWII.   
The memorial reads:  
IN HONOR OF 
OUR SONS AND 
DAUGHTERS WHO 
ENTERED THE WAR 
TO ENSURE PEACE 
THROUGHOUT THE 
WORLD, 1917 WORLD 
WAR 1918.
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Library C ornerLibrary C orner

Silent Art Auction
The Haddon Heights Library will hold its annual Silent Art Auction from Friday, June 10 to Friday, 
June 24.  Over 50 pieces of framed art will be auctioned off.  Final bidding will close at 8:30 p.m. 
on June 24.  The art will be on display in the Library and bidding will start as low as $5 for many 
pieces.

The auction will feature original oil on canvas, pencil sketches, 
pastels and more.  There is modern art, abstract art, and framed 
reproductions of classics.  All the art has been donated to the 
library and it’s not too late to contribute.  You can drop off your 
donations at the library anytime.  You do not need to be present 
to be the winning bidder.  Winners will be notified by phone.  
All proceeds benefit the library.  Please call 856-547-7132 with 

any questions.

Summer Reading Program
The library’s annual summer reading program, entitled 
“Oceans of Possibilities”, will begin on Tuesday, June 21.  
Details are still being finalized, but we will have reading 
logs, prizes, and events!  The program will run through 
August.  Please keep an eye out for updates on our website 
and Facebook page.
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First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Avenue ~ 547-6139
fpchaddonheights.org
Rev. Eliza Cramer Jaremko
Sunday 10 a.m.

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
“Everyone is Welcome at St. Mary’s - Come 
Worship With Us” 
White Horse Pike & Green Streets ~ 547-3240
www.stmaryshhnj.org 
Sunday Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 
with Sunday School

St. Rose of Lima RC Church
300 Kings Highway ~ 547-0564
www.strosenj.com 
www.facebook.com/SRLHaddonHeightsNJ
Rev. Father Dave Grover
Saturday, 8:30 am, 5:30 pm;
Sunday 8 am, 9:30 am, 11 am, 6:30 pm

Fellowship United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street ~ 547-3300
www.fellowshipUMCofHH.net   
Rev. Ayn Masker
Sunday Worship in Sanctuary 10:04am
Online Worship available via website

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
300 Station Avenue ~ 547-3579
www.hhbcnj.org
Rev. Erik Christensen, Senior Pastor
Sunday 11 am Worship Service
	 6 pm Bible Study  & Awana
Wednesday 7 pm Bible Study & Student Ministry

Places of Worship

Fellowship UMC is a welcoming and 
casual church filled with people made 
in God’s image. We are a church that 
honors Jesus’ top 2 commands: Love 
God, Love people. Matt. 22:36-40 
(We love that!) We work hard to be 
judgement free because “God is the only 
lawgiver and judge. Who do you think 
you are, to judge someone else?” James 
4:12 (We love that too!)
Sunday Morning Worship
ALL (yes, we really mean ALL) are 
welcome for Worship @ 10:04am each 
Sunday. Online Worship is available via 
Facebook Live at https://www.facebook.
com/FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights 
or via YouTube at https://www.
y o u t u b e . c o m / c h a n n e l / U C v i A-
w2IBYgaGAvmxAeeOOA
Gigi’s 2nd Hand Heaven Thrift Shop

The shop is open on Friday 
and Saturday from 9am 
– 12pm (closed some 
holidays). Upcoming sales! 

June 17th – 18th glassware and cut-glass 
extravaganza – 50% off. July 15th – 16th 
will be our Christmas in July sale. All 
Christmas items 50% off. Come check 
it out and get some great bargains. All 
proceeds help fund missions locally 
and globally. Donations for the thrift 
shop may be dropped in the outside bin 
(to the left) anytime or brought inside 
on days the shop is open. If you have 
more to donate than will fit in the box, 
please call the church at 856-547-3300. 
We are so blessed with such a giving 
congregation and community!
Food Pantry
Our food 
pantry is open 
for walk-ins 
every Friday 
and Saturday 
from 9am – 12pm. Private appointments 
are also available for other days/hours. 
Our pantry is available to anyone within 
Camden County. If you or someone 
you know needs food, please private 
message us on our Facebook page: @
FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights or 
call the church at 856-547-3300. Leave 

your name, phone number, town you 
live in, and number of people in your 
household. Please speak clearly so that a 
volunteer can return your call to arrange 
a day and time that you can come choose 
what food and personal items you need. 
There is never judgement! Only LOVE! 
Non-perishable food donations may 
be left in the outside bin (to the right) 
anytime. Please check out our website 
for an up-to-date list of needs. Thank 

you!
American Red Cross Blood 
Drive
We will be hosting a red cross 
blood drive on Saturday July 
23rd from 9am – 2pm in our 

Fellowship Hall. Please visit https://
www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/
donation-time?dt=WB:PL:DR:PM 
to make an appointment. Make a big 
difference in the lives of others!
Haddon Township PRIDE, 6/9 - 6/11
Fellowship UMC is excited to participate 
in the Haddon Township PRIDE 
celebrations once again in our continued 
support of our siblings in the LGBTQ+ 
community. As a Reconciling Ministries 
Church, we believe all persons are of 
sacred worth and loved unconditionally 
by God and acknowledge 
that all persons everywhere 
are children of God. We 
seek to be a safe space 
for the development of 
Christian community 
and the empowerment 
of LGBTQ+ lives in The 
United Methodist Church. 
We commit ourselves to 
making inclusiveness, 
equality, and mutual 
respect a reality in 
this congregation, this 
community, and this world. 
We proclaim this statement 
of welcome to all who have 
known the pain of exclusion 
and discrimination in 
the church or in society. 
We know that everyone’s 
participation in our 
ministry enriches us, and 

we are grateful for the gift of God’s 
diversity among us.
New Beginnings Learning 
and Childcare Center
Registration is Open for 
the 2022-2023 school 
year!!! Classes available 
for ages 2-1/2, 3, 4 and 
pre-K. Beautiful newly 
renovated classrooms 
with central air conditioning. Before 
and after care options are available 7am 
– 5:30pm.
Send an email to mailto:thenblcdirector@
gmail.com or call the school at 856-547-
4444 with your email address to receive a 
registration packet for the 2022-23 school 
year. Please visit our website at https://
www.newbeginningslearningcenter.org/ 
or on Facebook at https://www.facebook.
com/New-Beginnings-Learning-Child-
Care-Center-100188605946342
Fill A Van (or 2) for Ukraine Mission
During March and April one of our 
missions, in partnership with Voorhees 
Family Dentistry, was to collect much 
needed items to be sent to Ukraine. 
We received donations of new medical 
supplies, clothing, personal care items, 
and childcare items. We also collected 

needed items for Ukrainian soldiers 
such as thermal clothing, sleeping bags, 
camping mats, and tents. All items were 
delivered to Baranova 27, Ukrainian 
Humanitarian Aid Foundation.
Baranova 27 was started by Sasha 
Chmerkovskiy, father of professional 
dancers Maks and Val, who you may 
know from “Dancing with the Stars”. 
Sasha said, “If there is a will, there 
is always a way.” Baranova 27 is the 
address in Odessa, Ukraine, where 
the Chmerkovskiy boys spent their 
childhood before immigrating to the 
US. 
Now, with Ukraine in the midst of war, 
people there are becoming more and 
more desperate for essential needs. 
Baranova 27 is an initiative to gather, 
transport, and provide these essentials to 
families and frontline heroes in Ukraine 
that need immediate help.
We were blessed to share the Love of 
God and the Hope for Peace for the 
citizens of Ukraine who live with the 
horrors of the current warfare.
For updated info, please visit us at…
Website: FellowshipUMCofHH.net
Facebook: @FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights
Email: Fellowshipumcofhh@gmail.com

Fellowship UMC
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First Presbyterian Church

At Joy Community Fellowship Church, 
we believe that Jesus Changes Everything! 
Because of this, we are a family increasing in 
our love for God and devoted to becoming 
real people who are growing in real faith that 
is impacting real life through God’s Grace.
Joy meets Sundays at 10am for Worship 
Together. There you’ll find caring people, 
passionate worship and practical teaching 
from God’s Word for real life. Dress is casual.
At the same time, Joy Kidz (kids through 
6th grade) enjoy music and practical Bible 
lessons in a fun, safe environment designed 
just for them. 
Throughout the week we offer special 
activities for all ages, Youth Ministry and 
small groups designed to help you get to 
know others and live life experiencing the 
love of Jesus.
Highlights of our Spring Activity at Joy 
Community Fellowship:
Sunday Morning Worship Together:  In a 
new series, “Going 10 Rounds in the Fight 
of Our Lives,” we’re getting to the heart of 
God’s 10 Commandments.  More than a list 
of rules to keep, these commandments reveal 
the greatest battles of our heart. 
Joy Youth Group: We provide a safe place for 
students (6th-12th grades) to hang out (see 
website for Summer schedule), have fun & 
learn about how to have a real relationship 
with Jesus. Special events and retreats are 
also planned throughout the year.   
LADIES’ Connection: 1st and 3rd Thursdays 
7pm (call for location)
Digging Deeper: Ladies’ Bible Study going 
through the Bible in a year meeting on the 
2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 7pm.
Seeds of Hope Ministry to the Homeless 
in Camden: One Saturday each month, we 
serve breakfast from approximately 7-11am 
to those living on the streets in Camden.
For more information on these and other 
activities for joy Community Fellowship, see 
our contact information below.
Location: 1701 Sycamore St.
Phone: (856) 546-1188
Website: www.joynj.org
Facebook: Joy Community Fellowship - 
Haddon-Heights, NJ
Instagram: joycommunityfellowshipnj
YouTube: JoyNJ Haddon Heights, NJ
Worship Together: Sundays, 10am 

First Presbyterian Church is located 
at the corner of Seventh and Green 
Streets in Haddon Heights.  

Website:  fpchaddonheights.org
Facebook:  www.facebook.com/

fpchaddonheights
Instagram:  www.instagram.com/

fpchaddonheights
Worship:  Sundays at 10:00 AM (in-

person and on Facebook)
Worship Services:
We are still worshipping in-person 
(and streaming on Facebook) and 
are excited to see our attendance 
growing week by week! We are no 
longer requiring masks for worship in 
our building, however, we encourage 
attendees to stay home and watch our 
services online if they are not feeling 
well. 
While we were heartbroken to say 
goodbye to our long-time Director of 
Music, Karen Mercer, we are excited 
to announce that we’ve hired a new 
Director of Music, Dr. Chris Thomas, 
who started his position on May 1.  
Dr. Thomas is currently Associate 
Professor of Music and Director of 
Choral Activities at Rowan University, 
overseeing four curricular choirs and 
teaching courses in choral conducting 
& choral literature, as well as Artistic 
Director of the Greater SJ Chorus in 
Haddonfield. Chris will be conducting 
and coordinating our adult and youth 
choirs, as well as our bell choir. His 
resume is much more extensive than 
we’re able to list here, so we hope you 
will join us one Sunday to enjoy the 
wonderful musical elements that Chris 
adds to our worship services.  
At its March meeting, the Presbytery 
FOR Southern New Jersey elected 
Pastor Eliza to serve as Moderator-
Elect from June 2022-June 2023, and as 
Moderator for the 2023-2024 program 
year. In this new role on Council, 
Pastor Eliza will preside at Presbytery 
meetings, ordinations, & installations, 
and appoint special commissions. As a 
connectional church, we work closely 
with our sister churches and are excited 
for this new opportunity for Pastor 
Eliza in our Presbytery.
We hope you will join us for worship, 
either in-person or on Facebook, and 
invite you to join us in our parlor 
after worship each week for a time of 

fellowship and 
to meet Pastor 
Eliza and many 
of our members 
and friends.  
Sunday School 
and Group 
Meetings: 
Our in-person 
Sunday School 
classes, for 
children PreK 
through Grade 
8, are on hold 

for the summer months.  In the fall, 
we plan to change our Sunday School 
format to hold those classes in the 
morning before worship begins so 
that our children and youth can better 
experience all the important elements 
of our worship service.  Our nursery 
is open year-round for children ages 2 
and under. 
Our Deacon’s will be holding their 
annual Deacons’ Picnic on June 5 at 
11:00 AM on our lawn along 7th and 
Green. This day is also our “Very Big 
Sunday” (VBS), during which we 
celebrate all that our children and 
youth provide for our church family.  
On Sunday, June 12, we’ll be adding four 
new teens to our church membership as 
they are confirmed in the Presbyterian 
Church (USA) denomination during 
our worship service.  These teens 
have been attending weekly classes 
with our pastor and are planning and 
implementing the worship service 
during which they will be confirmed 
(“Youth Sunday”) with the help of 
some of our other youth and children. 
Our Adult Bible Study continues to 
meet on Wednesdays at 11:00 AM 
via Zoom, for those who enjoy the 
fellowship and lessons from the 
comfort of their own homes. The group 
is currently studying the Pauline Letters 
using resources from The Bible Project 
(https://bibleproject.com/) which 
consists of illustrated videos to help 
the reader visualize the core themes of 
each book of the Bible. Please contact 
the office if you would like to join them 
so that we can send you the Zoom link.
The men of First Pres have resumed 
their monthly breakfast and bible study 
meetings and gather in our parlor on 
the fourth Wednesday of each month 
at 9:00 AM.  They would love for any 
men in the community to join them for 
an entertaining time of fellowship and 
prayer, as well as a delicious breakfast. 
Our Friendship Circle is a group 
of women who meet monthly for 
fellowship, to plan service projects, and 
to share a Bible lesson. Meetings are 
held the third Tuesday of each month. 
They would love for you to join them, 
even if you cannot attend every month.  
Their last meeting before resuming 
in the fall will be Tuesday, June 14 
at 6:30 PM – as this is their annual 
Covered Dish Supper.  All ladies in 
our community are invited to join us 
for this event, which includes a meal, 
entertainment, and lots of fun – and 
is held in our parlor. Please contact 
the office by June 7 if you would like 
to attend the dinner so we can keep a 

general head count of attendees.    
Earth Care Congregation 
Certification:
We’re happy 
to announce 
that First Pres 
has been re-
certified as an 
Earth Care 
Congregation 
for 2022 by 
the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)’s 
Presbyterian Hunger Program. This 
honor speaks to the great commitment 
that our Earth Care Committee and 
our congregation has made to care for 
God’s earth. As one of 292 churches in 
PC(USA) that received the honor this 
year, it recognizes our commitment 
to take seriously God’s charge to “till 
and keep” the garden. We encourage 
and welcome more ideas to integrate 
environmental practices and thinking 
into our worship, education, facilities, 
and outreach. Started in 2010 by the 
PC(USA), the goal of this program 
is to inspire churches to care for 
God’s earth in a holistic way, through 
integrating earth care into all aspects 
of their church life.  The Earth Care 
Congregation certification honors 
churches that make that commitment 
and encourages others to follow their 
example. Congratulations to our Earth 
Care Committee for their hard work 
and this great achievement. 
For more information about First 
Presbyterian Church’s earth care 
program contact the church office.
Community Outreach:
Our active Missions Committee 
continues to collect food and monetary 
donations for Your Food Shelf in East 
Camden to help support their mission 
of feeding those in need.  There is a 
large bin near the office entrance of 
our church on Green Street where you 
can drop off any non-perishable items 
to donate to our weekly distribution to 
Your Food Shelf.  
One of the most requested items by 
clients of Your Food Shelf is powdered 
milk, which our Mission Committee 
usually receives in monthly shipments 
and then donates, however the supplier 
is running low. They are specifically 
collecting powdered milk during 
May and the summer months for this 
purpose, as well as any other items you 
think those in need would like to have.
Our Friendship Circle and Mission 
Committee collected hundreds of 
hygiene kits during the month of 
April, which were sent to Presbyterian 
Disaster Assistance (PDA) for 
distribution to Ukraine and other areas 
of need around the world. 
For more information on any of these 
events please contact our church office 
at 856-547-6139, email us at info.
fpchh@gmail.com, or visit our website 
at fpchaddonheights.org.

Joy Community
Fellowship Church
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Rental FacilitiesRental Facilities
Need to find a space to host your next party? Look no further! 
Haddon Heights has two facilities to offer you! The Cabin and The 
Community Center are available to rent for private parties and 
functions. Perfect for BBQs, Bridal and Baby Showers, Graduation 
Parties, Birthday Parties, Receptions, Book Clubs and more! No 
need to stress about getting your house ready, let Haddon Heights 
get the room ready for you. What better way to celebrate! Hoff ’s 
Playground is conveniently located next to the Cabin and adjacent 
to the Community Center, children can play within view of adults 
enjoying their event. There is ample street parking for all of your 
guests. 
If interested in renting one of your hometown’s facilities, you can 
find all the information and pricing on the borough’s website at 
www.haddonhts.com/community/page/facility-rentals. There you 
will find a handful of photos of the facilities. You will also find 
a link to a PDF version of our required rental agreement paperwork. The spaces are rented on a 
first come, first serve basis. If you are interested in a specific date we recommend contacting Sohpia 
Scardino at 856-547-7164 ext. 33 or email at sscardino@haddonhts.com. 

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
Kookaburra Coast
Awesome Adventures in God’s Glory
Be exalted above the heavens, O God, 
let your glory be above all the earth. 
Psalm 57:5
Vacation Bible School
Haddon Heights Baptist Church is 
happy to announce that this year’s 
Vacation Bible School happens on 
August 1-5. Called Kookaburra Coast, 
kids will enjoy visiting the continent 
of Australia from 9 am to noon on 
the daily tour sessions. Your kids will 
experience unique destinations and 
exotic animals at Kookaburra Coast-
complete with animals in the outback 
and wonders in the Great Barrier 
Reef. They will discover God’s glorious 
handiwork in the land down under and 
will encounter His life-changing glory 
in Jesus Christ and through adventures 
with Moses. Like Moses, they will never 
be the same!
The VBS fun begins on Monday, August 
1st at 9 am by the big front doors on 
Third Avenue at Station Avenue. After 
registering outside, children will meet 
their “tour guides” in the auditorium 
and travel by grade level “tours” through 
5 rotations. Students will travel with 
Moses as he encountered God’s glory 
On Fire (burning bush), From Captivity 
(the exodus), Through the Deep (the 
Red Sea), On the Mountain (the Ten 
Commandments) and then In Person 
(living glory of Jesus Christ).   Rotation 
sites include fun crafts, exciting music 
and memory verse games, guided 
outdoor recess, and a special tour 
stop where VBSers will meet unusual 
Australian creatures and learn about 
the special 2022 VBS Mission project.
Haddon Heights Baptist Church VBS is 
for children aged 4yrs. (must be four by 
September 30th) through finished 6th 
grade.  Snacks will be served and bottled 
water will be available for the children. 
Each of our workers is required to go 
through a background check and child 
safety program. It is strongly suggested 

that families register their children on-
line at the HHBC website, www.hhbcnj.
org in order to avoid long lines on the 
first day of VBS. As always, Haddon 
Heights Baptist Church offers this 
annual summer event absolutely free of 
charge. Be sure to look for the church’s 
float at the borough’s Fourth of July 
Parade.
Community Ice Cream Social 
Back in 1898, when Haddon Heights 
Baptist Church was founded, casual 
community events were called “socials.” 
Our ancestors here in the borough could 
often be found at gatherings designed 
to practice the fine art of enjoying each 
other’s company. If you long for those 
simpler days, Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church has just the event for you! On 
Friday evening, June 17th between 7 
and 8:30 pm, you are invited to a lovely 
Community Ice Cream Social on the 
front lawn of the borough’s first church 
at Third and Station Avenues. Come 
enjoy lawn games and ice cream and 
the pleasure of neighborly company 
and all for free! Long dresses and boater 
hats are not required!
Young Life Capernaum
HHBC, in partnership with Young 
Life, has begun a ministry to serve the 
special needs community in the area.  
Young Life Capernaum focuses on 
adolescents with disabilities aged 14-
22. In the Bible, Capernaum is where 
friends of a disabled man overcame 
great obstacles to bring their friend to 
be ministered to by Jesus. Likewise, 
Young Life Capernaum believes that 
developmental limitations shouldn’t 
keep adolescents from the presence of 
the One who promises fullness of life. 
They invite all friends who need extra 
assistance to participate fully in activities 
that build self-esteem, challenge limits 
and identify their gifts, passions and 
abilities in order to be used for God’s 
glory. Meetings are the second Monday 
of each month from 6:30-8:30 pm at 
Haddon Heights Baptist Church.  The 

next meetings are 
June 13th and July 
11th.  Friends will enjoy a meal, a short 
message with reinforcing activities and 
a game time.  For more information, 
email kspilker8612@gmail.com or call 
the church office at (856) 547-3579.
Missions Trip
From time to time, HHBC has sent teams 
of church members to various mission 
fields around the globe to support and 
encougage its missionaries.  This July, a 
team plans to visit Guatemala City to 
team up with workers at some of their 
31 child care centers there.  The long-
term goal is for the church to “adopt” a 
child center to support.
Awana
Club activities ended on May 22nd for 
the summer with the annual Awana 
Awards Program. Many clubbers 
received awards for completing their 
handbooks.  Club resumes again in 
September. Awana, which stands for 
Approved Workmen Are Not Ashamed, 
is a kids club for children age 3 through 
6th grade. Emphasis is on wholesome 
game activities, Scripture memorization 
and Bible-based teaching.  Awana now 
meets Sundays, September through 
April, from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm.
Youth Groups
The church’s Jr/Sr High Youth Group 
meets on Wednesdays from 7:00 pm to 
8:30 pm year round.  Come for food, 
fun, fellowship, a challenging speaker, 
good music and games.
Weekly Schedule
Sunday School & Community Groups 

for all ages 9:30 am - 10:30 am 
Morning Worship Service 

11:00 am - 12:00 pm
Awana & Adult Bible Study 

6:00 pm - 7:30 pm
Wed. Bible Studies & Student 

Ministry  7 pm - 8:30 pm
Find out more about us the church at 
hhncnj.org or call (856) 547-3579



Troop 30216 Troop 30751

Girl Scout Troops 30216 and 30751 enjoyed a fun weekend of Camping and Wizarding Fun at Camp 
Inawendiwin in April. There was canoeing, potions class, archery, herbology class, zip lines, magical 
creatures and more! Fun was had by all who attended! 

Girl Scouts Camping Fun!




